
 
 

Excerpt of the minutes of the council meeting held on Monday, November 20, 2023 
 
CM2311 472 
1.2 Question Period and Receipt of Petitions 
 
The questions below are an excerpt to be used for information purposes only. For the 
full content of the questions, please view the webcast of this council meeting, available 
on the City's website at https://www.ville.dorval.qc.ca/en/the-city/page/council-meetings. 
 

1. A resident of Dawson Avenue inquires about: 1) radon testing in Dorval homes; 
2) tax revenues from the Bell building on Bouchard Boulevard; and 3) 
communications to residents during municipal work on public roads. 
 

2. A resident of Élie-De Bellefeuille Avenue inquires about: 1) the eight-storey limit in 
sector 4 of the new Sustainable Master Plan at the corner of Herron and Fénelon; 
and 2) citizen participation in the upcoming revision of the SPAIP. 

 
3. A resident of Élie-De Bellefeuille Avenue inquires about the zoning amendments 

made by By-law RCM-60A-17-2023, particularly: 1) the reaction of developers in 
sector 4; 2) the shopping centre at 900-960 Herron Road; and 3) the maximum 
height permitted in this sector.   

 
4. A resident of Boylan Avenue inquires about: 1) leaf collection service; and 2) the 

sale of the land at 565 Pine Beach.  
 

5. A resident of de l’Église Avenue asks a question regarding road safety at the 
intersection of Dawson and Lilas avenues.  

 
(With the Mayor's agreement, councillors Pascal Brault and Paul Trudeau took turns to 
provide further details on the subject.)  
 

6. A resident of Ferndale Crescent asks a question about parking on the bike path 
on Dawson Avenue.  

 
(With the Mayor's agreement, Councillor Pascal Brault congratulates the resident on his 
involvement.) 

 
7. A resident of McNicoll Crescent inquires about: 1) the upcoming revision of the 

SPAIP; 2) the projected increase in the number of housing units in Dorval; and 3) 
the City's privacy policy. 
 



 
 

8. A resident of St-Charles Avenue inquires about: 1) the council's decision-making 
process when awarding contracts; 2) the green space at Garden Crescent; and 
3) the development of the area where the Bell building is located on Bouchard 
Boulevard.  

 
9. A resident of Vaudreuil-Dorion inquires about: 1) carbon black nanoparticles; 2) 

visibility triangles at intersections. 
 
(signed) Marc Doret                                                         (signed) Julia Levitin 
Mayor                                                                              Assistant City Clerk 
 
2023-11-012242 


